
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 4, Issue 7 

Thursday November 28th, 2019  

TERM DATES 

November 
Saturday, 30th 
 
December 
Sunday, 1st 

Youth Mass - 6:00pm 
 
 
Vision Portraits Fundraiser 

 

Thursday, 12th 
Senior Citizens 
Afternoon Tea and Concert 
- 12:00 noon 

Tuesday, 3rd 
Prep 2020 Transition - 
1:15pm - 3:15pm 

 

Monday, 16th 

Year 6 Day Out 
 
Whole School Graduation 
Mass - 6:00pm-7:30pm 

Thursday, 5th  

P & F Meeting - 
Staffroom - 9:15am 
All welcome 
 
Assembly - 2:40pm 

 

Tuesday, 17th 
Final Day of Classes  
 
Family Picnic - 1:00pm 

Saturday, 7th 
Newshounds Awards - 
Castlemaine Library 

 
Wednesday, 18th 
Thursday, 19th 

Student Numeracy Testing 
by appointment times - 
Now open for bookings 

Tuesday, 10th 
Whole School Transition 
Morning - 9:00am-11:00am 

 

Friday, 20th 
Staff Meeting -  
EOY for Staff 

Tuesday, 10th 
CSC, SHC & CMC Orientation 
Day - 9:00am - 3:00pm 

 

Wednesday, 25th 
Community Christmas 
Luncheon - St. Mary’s Hall 
12:00 - 2:00pm 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

 
We acknowledge and respect the past and present  
Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people 
and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people. 
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land  
Australia in the past, for sharing it now and educating  
us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and 
future and acknowledge their spiritual connection  
to Country. 



 

  

 

 
 

Almighty God, through your Holy Spirit you 

created unity in the midst of diversity; We 

acknowledge that human diversity is an ex-

pression of your manifold love for your  

creation; enable us to be the architects of  

understanding, of respect and love, Amen. 

 

 
Our community participated in a prayerful and meaningful celebration of the Mass in which Katiana 

Blake-Zboril, Madison Drohan, Angus Freeman, Billy Lister, Patrick Leathem,  
Amelia Lizzul, Isabella Lizzul, Ngolueth Nyok and Quinn McMahon received the wonderful  

gifts of the Holy Spirit through the sacrament of Confirmation. Bishop Terry Curtin was our Principal 
Celebrant. Our community met in the Dhelkunya Dja Building after the Mass to  

celebrate over morning tea. Thankyou to our families and teachers for preparing the children and for 
all of you who showed support on Sunday. It was heart-warming to see so many of the children’s 

friends there to offer their encouragement. Our year six students were presented  
with their certificates on Monday morning as pictured below. 

 

Our special thanks also to Bishop Terry Curtin and Fr. Wahid.   
 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
 

Upon reflection of our year we hope that you can witness our St Mary’s Learning Community as one 
where children form strong bonds across different year levels and one where we all support each 
other in social and emotional well-being as well as in learning. It is our aim that: 
 

 children of multi-age and abilities are actively                                                                                             in-
volved in learning together. 

 cooperative learning is evident, and children  
work independently as well as in group settings. 

 children have the opportunity to demonstrate               
helpfulness, leadership, patience and tolerance 
and that they model social and academic            
behaviours for younger children. 

 educators, children and parents develop a        
meaningful relationship by sharing common                                                                                               
experiences over an extended period of time. 

 we welcome parent involvement. 

 we work together to support our families to raise happy and well-adjusted young people. 
 
 

 

Our School Vision 
We are an empowered and sustainable learning community, centred in faith and   
united in our respect and  responsibility for all of creation; we strive for excellence; 
actively living, learning, caring and growing together.  
together.  



 

  

 
 
We have had number of promising applicants for the teaching position that we have advertised. After 
the closing date next week, the shortlisted applicants will be interviewed by a panel which will include 
myself, Mrs. Watts, Mrs. White, a PSAC representative as well as Fr. Wahid. We put time and great con-
sideration into choosing staff and we look forward to welcoming a further teacher who will bring with 
them their skills and talents into our school. We hope to be in a position to announce our staffing in 
2020 in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Old Castlemaine School Boys Association 
Bill Sikora presented our children with some books from the 
OCSBA and he generously donated $200.00 to our school to 
go towards books for the library. We thanked Bill for his  
generosity at an assembly.  
 

Pictured with the children are OCSBA Bill & John Sikora and  
Peter Cole.  
 
Youth Mass 
We encourage your attendance at our next Youth Mass which will be celebrated at St. Mary’s Church 
this Saturday November 30th at 6pm. After Mass there will be supper in the Buckley Room. 

 
Art Prizes 
Pictured are our recipients of Art prizes at the 
recent Castlemaine Show. We have received 
most positive feedback about all of the work 
exhibited at the show. 
 
Cyber Safety 
I have included an information flyer later in this 
newsletter which may be of interest to you. It 
reminds us of how important it is to remain dili-
gent and to supervise your children’s computer 
and phone use. 
 

Newshounds Presentations 
Lisa Denis has invited our Castlemaine Mail Newshounds team to attend the annual Newshounds 
Awards Presentations to be held at the Castlemaine Library foyer on Saturday, December 7 at 10am.  
This will be a short presentation ceremony where every school will receive an award and the winners 
of the 'Best Overall News Page' and 'People's Choice' winners will be announced. 
Representatives from major sponsor DON, the Castlemaine Mail and mascot Elliott Newshound himself 
will be in attendance on the day to present the awards to our lucky winners. 
In the lead up to the event all our Newshounds pages will be on display at the Castlemaine Library and 
you are encouraged to pop in and cast your votes for our 'People's Choice' prize. 
The pages will be on display from this Friday November 29 until Saturday December 7. 
We need a couple of representatives to collect our prize on Saturday December 7. If you could attend 
that would be wonderful, can you let me know via email.  
 

Our students are thanked for their wonderful contributions in 2019.  
 
Students Thank Local Businesses for their Donations 
   Our senior students connected with the community on their way back from swimming yesterday by 
delivering appreciation letters and certificates to some of the local businesses who made donations to 
our photo exhibition community event. We are most appreciative of the support we receive from our 
local community. (see pictures on following page) 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Numeracy Testing (all grades for 2020) - Wednesday, 18th or     
Thursday, 19th December - to make your child’s appointment log into 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au and put in code m2vwf 

Literacy Testing (all grades for 2020) - Wednesday, 29th or  
Thursday, 30th January, 2020 - to make your child’s appointment log 
into www.schoolinterviews.com.au and put in code bmr24 

Please remember to book your child in for 

both Testing periods - Numeracy and Literacy  

(applies to ALL students who will be attending in 2020). 

Bush Fire Safety 
I ask you to make sure that you read the attached policy about 
our school’s procedures on Code Red days. In the event of a 
day being declared a code red day St. Mary’s School will be 
closed. We are aware that some children may live or be in 
different zones and we ask that you execute your own bush-
fire preparedness plan as necessary and if you deem it unsafe 
to send your child to school on non-code red days that you let 
us know that your child will be absent. Please see our Bushfire 
Management Policy further in this newsletter. 

 
Please Book Numeracy & Literacy Testing Interviews for all 2020 Students. 
We will be allowing time for your child’s 2020 teachers to work 1-1 with your 
children to do pre numeracy and literacy testing to inform their teaching 
for the beginning of the 2020 school year. These times also create an  
opportunity for your child and their teacher to develop and build on  
relationship which is pivotal to learning. You will be able to book in your 
interviews now online via myschool interviews according to the links        
below. Numeracy interviews will be conducted over December 17th & 18th 
and Literacy interviews will take place over January 29th & 30th. 

mailto:www.schoolinterviews.com.au
mailto:www.schoolinterviews.com.au


 

  

Car Sketching & Library Club   
We continue to provide different opportunities for children to develop new 
skills, engage with each other and enjoy their recess and lunch times.  
On Tuesdays of this term we are offering a car sketching club as well as a  
library club. Those interested continue to take part in ukulele, recorder, and 
garden clubs. 

 
Swimming Program 
As per the school calendar our Intensive School 
Swimming Program began on Monday. The  
children have very much enjoyed their lessons 
and they have gained further confidence in the water.  
We thank Carolynne and Livvio Lizzul for running the program for us.  
If you haven’t already done so we also ask that the subsidised cost to 
participate in the 5 lesson program of $10.00 per child to be paid ASAP 

please.  
Our final session is tomorrow, Friday November 29th. Students will be walking to and from the  
Castlemaine Fitness Centre, 23A Lyttleton Centre, Castlemaine.  
Students are required to wear full sports uniform and to carry a lightweight bag with their named 
bathers and towel in it. Please make sure your child brings their named school hat to wear whilst  
walking to and from the swimming pool. You are very welcome to walk down and back with your 
child’s class and stay for part of or all of the swimming session.  
 
Session times for each grade are: 

11.00am : 5-6  
11.30am :  4-5 
12.00pm :  2-3 
12.30pm :  P-1 

 
It is great to have so many of our children’s parents either walking with 
us or watching some of the lessons. 
 
Mercy Building Upgrade 
We hope to start the refurbishment of our main classroom area in January. Our architect met the  
engineer at our school last week to go over some final details and they will advertise for a builder over 
the next couple of weeks. The project is estimated to take three months so we plan to be back in the 
main learning areas by term 2 next year. The children will see this year through in their current class-
rooms and spend first term either in the library, Arts hub or Dhelkunya Building. You may view the 
plans in the front foyer if you are interested. 
 
Parish School Advisory Council 
We had our last meeting for the year where we discussed the final plans for the building  
refurbishment, enrolments, finance, staffing for 2020 and other school matters. The minutes of this 
meeting will be included in next week’s newsletter. I would like to thank our council members who 
give of their time to provide a voice for our community as well as offer their ideas towards our ongoing 
quest for school improvement. Thankyou Ian Morelli (Chairperson), Fiona Koelmeyer (Parent Rep.), 
Kari Aldridge (P&F Rep), Marie McCallum (minute taker & Parish Rep.), Sandy Dunne (Parish Rep.) and 
Fr. Wahid our wonderful Parish Priest for their work on this council during this year. We will hold our 
PSAC AGM on Wednesday March, 25th at 7pm. We will invite nominations for our 2020 PSAC early in 
2020. 
 



 

  

Mount Alexander Shire Council Climate Change Forum 
Registration is open for anyone who would like to speak with the Shire Council 
about climate change with the purpose of presenting your view and you may     
attend as an observer as well. Details are in the flyer as pictured.  
A full page copy is included later in this newsletter. 

 
Senior Citizens Lunch: Asking for slices and biscuits  
The date has been set and preparations have begun for 
this very popular event. Carolynne Spencer is  
co-ordinating the lunch and our children will be involved. 
If you are able to assist with food or on the day - (Thursday December 12th at 
12.00pm) Carolynne would like to hear from you.  

 

If you have the time to bake or shop, we welcome plates of slice or biscuits to offer as part of the  
dessert or traditional Christmas goodie gift. You can drop these off at the front office from next week. 
It would help if you had ingredients listed if you bake something.  Thank you:}  
 
St. Vincent De Paul Giving Tree 
We now have our St. Vincent De Paul Giving Tree set up in the front foyer.  
Our St. Vincent De Paul Society offer much needed support to families and the  
giving tree initiative allows children who may not have a present under their  
Christmas tree to receive a gift. ALL of your donations are very much appreciated. 
SVDP use money that also covers the costs of food to supply their food bank to 
buy toys for children The donations we offer means that they have to spend less 
on gifts therefore they have more money to keep food supplies stocked for the 
needy. Vouchers and toys are welcomed. If you donate money, that will go in the pool of money to 
buy toys. More information will follow later in this newsletter. Thank you for your generosity. 

 
Interactive Play Area: Sturdy sticks needed!  
Thank you to the Browne-Kerr and Lewis families for donating the rocks to mark 
our fire pit. Your children are immersing themselves in the construction of huts in 
our interactive play area. We need further 1.5 to 3 metre length sticks for the  
children to use to make tepee’s and bush huts as well as rocks to mark out a fire 
pit. Any contributions will help. If you can contribute any sticks rocks, bring them 
in. Thank you. 
 
 

Year 4-6 Sovereign Hill 2020 Camp Payment 
Our year 4-6 students will attend our history camp at Sovereign Hill in 2020 in February from Monday 
17th until Wednesday 19th. Years 4-6 will attend this camp. Details will be sent out  by the end of this 
year. We need to pay for this activity before the children take part therefore we require camp fees to 
be paid in full prior to your child attending the camp.  
 
School Fees in 2020 
We have included next year’s fee schedule for your forward planning. We keep fees to a minimum and 
have only increased them by $35.00 in 2020 as outlined below.  

 
Family fee:               $ 1,250.00       per family (an increase of $25.00) 
Curriculum Levy:        $ 300.00       per child 

Capital levy:                $  175.00       per family (an increase of $10.00) 
Excursion levy:          $ 100.00      per child 

 
 
 
 



 

  

Activity in the Garden 
Many of our children are intrigued by our resident blue tongue lizard who 
makes regular appearances in the yard. The children planted vegetable 
seeds this week in our new raised garden beds. Thank you to Mr. & Mrs. 
Watts who brought in the compost and prepared the area over the  
weekend.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
School Holiday Watering Roster 
In order to keep our plants thriving we welcome your support to    
water our plants over the summer holidays. If you are able to assist 
could you please email Barb Burchett on:   
bburchett@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au  with the dates you are 
available between December 20th and January 26th. If we get enough 
people you may only need to be rostered on once.  
When we complete the  roster we will send out instructions.  
Thank you very much in anticipation of your assistance. 
 
Lost Property  
We have many uniform items in the lost property basket. Please 
come in and check what is there if your child is missing clothing.  
It would be helpful to also check that all of your child’s uniform is 
clearly labelled. Thank you. 
 
Second hand Uniform – Calling for Donations  
If you have any of our current uniform items that you no longer need 
you may donate them to our second hand uniform cupboard. We can 
then pass these items on to those who need them. Thank you to 
those of you who have already given us unwanted items.  
 
Uniform in 2020 & School Bags 
School bags for 2020 can be ordered at Hip Pocket in Johnstone St. along with all of our uniform 
items. They are currently waiting on a further order to come in as the bags they got in in the last order 
are a different design. A reminder that as from the beginning of 2020 all children will be required to 
wear the current school uniform. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:bburchett@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au


 

  

 
Kind regards, 
Bronwyn Phillips, 
Principal. 

 
 
 
 

May we maintain a reverent attitude towards nature, in such a way that we may restore it            

completely. Through the silence of nature, may we attain divine peace. Amen 

Please ring Kari Aldridge on 0402 076340 

if you are interested in sitting for a portrait on Sunday. 



 

  

 



 

  



 

  

Do you have a current Health Care Card? 

If so, you can access Saver Plus, where your savings are matched 

dollar for dollar up to $500 for your child’s education. 

Flyers available from the school office. 



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  

 P & F News . . . 

Find the P&F private group on Facebook – “Ladies of St Mary’s PS”  
 

Calendar Dates:- 
 

Sunday 1st December  - Vision Portraits Fundraiser, St Mary’s School 

Thursday, 5th December - Next P & F Meeting, 9:15am in Staffroom. All welcome! 

Friday 6th December – Ladies Night, Granada Café, 6.30pm 

Tuesday 12th December – Senior Citizens Lunch 12noon, St Mary’s Hall 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vision Portrait Fundraiser 

 
Sunday 1st December @  

St Mary’s School 

 
Please see flyer and use link to book 

your place! Be quick places will fill 

up fast!  

 

A lovely family photo to give  

family and friends! 

Colgate Fundraiser 

Please keep collecting all year round! 

Senior Citizens 

Lunch 

 
 

Tuesday 12th December  

12noon onwards 
 

Help needed on the day and donations of 

biscuits/slices greatly appreciated! 

Giving Tree 
 

Keep an eye out for the St Vincent’s Giving 

Tree in the main foyer!  
 

St Vincents are always grateful for donations of 

non-perishable food items and there will be a 

basket in foyer year round for collection. Items 

include pasta, pasta sauces, toothpaste/

brushes, soups, condiments, etc. 

 

Ladies Night - All Welcome 

Friday 6th December 6.30pm 

Granada Café 
146 Duke Street, Castlemaine 

RSVP Kari 0402 076 340 

 



 

  

Community News . . . 

 

CASTLEMAINE GALLERY 
 
The gallery is seeking the  
assistance of volunteers with RSA to assist us on 
the bar at the opening night of the Experimental 
Print Prize on Thursday, 5th December 2019. 
 
If you have a current RSA certificate and would 
be able to assist from 4.30pm on Thursday 
5th December we would love to hear from you. 
  
Please contact Elizabeth at 
frontofhouse@castlemainegallery.com 
or 5472 2292 

mailto:frontofhouse@castlemainegallery.com


 

  

Parish News . . . 

The next Youth Mass will be on Saturday, 30th November at 6:00pm.  
Please come and support our young people, especially those who are off to Perth for 

the Australian Youth Festival. 

 

Parish End of Year 
Christmas BBQ 

 

Wednesday, 4th December 

6:30pm 
in the Presbytery 

 
-  All Welcome -  
please bring a plate to share 

Please consider supporting St.  
Vincent de Paul this Christmas by 
purchasing a gift for a child for  

our wishing tree. 
 

Please leave gifts unwrapped by the 
Christmas tree in the side porch of 

St. Mary’s Presbytery or 
at the school office by 
Sunday, 15th December. 

 

Your generosity will be very 
much appreciated. 

 



 

  

We desperately need volunteers to help on the  

day and donations of biscuits, etc. Please ring 

Carolynne on 0488 922141 if you can assist. 

Thank you. 

Please pass on this invitation to 

anyone you know who may be 

spending Christmas alone or who 

struggles on Christmas Day. 



 

  



 

  


